Regular Monthly Meeting
July 9, 2009

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held
on Thursday, July 9, 2009 at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with
Supervisors Bob Peters and William Albertini present. '

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.
The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.
The police report was read.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the general fund
expenses. Mr. Peters — yes, Mr. Albertini — yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the sewer fund
expenses. Mr. Peters - yes, Mr. Albertini — yes,

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to adopt Ordinance # 1 of 2009, Roadside
Sales. Mr. Oran Allen asked if this would prevent people from selling home grown
produce in front of their own homes. Mr. Cilli staied that it would not, Mr. Peters — yes,
Mr. Albertini — yes. |

Public Comment:

June Duda, 1201 Willowbrook Road, would like the ditch cleaned out in front of her
home. ,

Mr. Many Weinschenk, Pennsylvania Avenue, asked if something could be done about
bird droppings at the plaza. Mr. Peters stated that the owners of the plaza have been
notified. ‘

Mr. Bill Alexander, Savannah Gardner Road, stated that there is a dip in the road near
Circle Drive on Old Pittsburgh Road, and bad patch on Gardner Center. Mr. Albertini
stated that those areas would be addressed with this years resurfacing project.

Mr. Andy Klatka, Old Butler Road, asked if rezoning could take place on some property
along Old Bulter Road. Solicitor Cilli stated that approximately every ten years zoning is
reviewed with a consultant and changes are considered,

Mr. Brian Watkins, Cornell Avenue, asked questions in regard to building a garage
without a principle dwelling. Solicitor Cilli, recommended a reverse sub division and
that he should contact his legal counsel on how to proceed.
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Mr. Richard Zornes, asked about squatters rights, Solicitor Cilli stated that he was
referred to adverse passion and he should establish if permission was given or obtained
and consult an attorney.

Mr. Sam Garver, Dean Drive, asked why more than one police officer is needed on traffic
stops. Officer Domenick, stated that it takes two officers to effectively use the Nrad
system and that the use of the system was done through the Smooth Operator Program
which pays for the officers time worked. ‘

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Peters to adjourn.
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